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Delivering excellence, opportunity and success in an innovative and caring environment

Wednesday 26 March
Science Show Visit - 2:15pm
P&C AGM - 5:00pm

Thursday 27 March
Paul Kelly Cup

Friday 28 March

Monday 31 March
Lunch Orders

Tuesday 1 April
Scotts BMX Trick Show - 2:15pm

Wednesday 2 April
SRC Disco
BHS Colour Fun Run
Recycling Show

Thursday 3 April
Assembly 2:10pm
Cross Country

Friday 4 April
AFL Clinics
SR Netball Trials - BHS

PRINCIPAL SCOOP
•	Principal Scoop

•	On the Ball & On the Go

•	Out & About Class News

•	Friend on the Fridge

What’s In Our Newsletter
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P&C AGM
Our P&C Annual General Meeting (AGM) is tomorrow 
Wednesday 26 March. The P&C gives parents/carers an 
opportunity to learn more about our school, share information 
and news as well as raise funds to support and provide 
additional assets and resources for the students benefit. Even if 
you can only make a small time committment, it would be great 
to see you at our meetings. The AGM will take place at 5:00pm 
in the School Library. Please show your support by coming 
along.

Cross Country
Our annual cross country will take place at the Culcairn 
Sportsground and Golf Course on Thursday 10 April. Students 
will walk down to the Sportsground at 9:30am and walk out to 
their starting points on the walking track / golf course and then 
run back to the Sportsground. Students will return to school 
following their run. 

Paul Kelly Cup
The annual Paul Kelly Cup will take place this Thursday 27 
March at the Culcairn Sportsground. We will have both, a boys 
and girls team. All students are required to wear a mouthguard.

Easter Raffle
We are still asking for donations for our Easter Raffle. All 
students who donate to the raffle will receive a ticket in the 
raffle. All raffle books sold or unsold will need to be returned on 
Thursday 10 April. The raffle will be drawn after our Easter Hat 
Parade on Friday 11 April.

Easter Hat Parade
Our bi-annual Easter Hat Parade will take place on Friday 11 
April at 2:15pm. Our Easter Raffle will also be drawn following 
the parade.

What’s Happening at CPS

T h e
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Naplan
Year 3 and Year 5 students have now completed their NAPLAN assessments. Parents will 
receive their child’s results later in the year.

Science Show
All students will be involved in a Newcastle Science, Maths and Real Technology (SMART) 
Program’s Force and Motion Science Show tomorrow Wednesday 26 March. K-2 students will 
attend from 10:00am - 11:00am and Year 3-6 from 11:40am - 12:40pm.

Upcoming Show
Next Wednesday 2 April all students wil be involved a Recycling Show “King and Queen of 
Green”. All students will be involved from 2:15pm - 3:15pm. Students will also be involved in 
“Scotts BMX Trick Bike Show on Tuesday 1 April from 2:15pm.

Dicso
Our first SRC Disco for the year will be held next Wednesday 2 April. K-2 from 5:00pm-6:00pm 
and Years 3-6 from 6:00pm - 7:30pm. The theme is “Back in Time” - Entry is a gold coin 
donation.

Year 6 - Transition to Billabong High School
Year 6 students will be involved in a Colour Fun Run at Billabong High School from 11:40am next 
Wednesday 2 April. 

The first Year 5-6 Transition day will also be held on Wednesay 9 April from 9:30am - 12:00pm. 
More details have been provided to parents.

Green Reward
Our second green reward will be held on 11 April for all students who have remained on green 
since Monday 10 March.

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL
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Sport News
Paul Kelly Cup 
The Paul Kelly Cup will take place this Thursday at the Culcairn Sportsground. Students in Years 
3-6 who have signed up will walk to the oval to participate in a round-robin competition with Mr 
Kent and Mrs Rickard. A canteen will be operating on the day. Please remember that students 
must wear a mouthguard to play.

Cross Country
The Cross Country event will be held at the Culcairn Sportsground and Golf Course on April 10th. 
Students will walk to the location, where they will walk the track and then run back to the finish 
line.
			   Course Distances:
			   5-7 years: 1 km
			   8-10 years: 2 km
			   11-13 years: 3 km
 
Riverina Hockey Trials
Congratulations to Jacob Lindley who attended the Riverina Hockey trials yesterday and was 
successfull in gaining a place on the Team.

PSSA Rugby League Trials
Well done to Pippa Schwass for trying out for the Albury PSSA Rugby League Team. As the only 
girl out of 26 students, she played exceptionally well and should be proud of her efforts. 
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Class Kindegarten
Cross Country Carnival will be held on Thursday April 10. All Kindergarten students will run 
a 1 km course. Have you started planning for the Easter Hat parade on Friday April 11? The 
Easter raffle will also be drawn on this day. Donations of Easter eggs for the raffle and return 
of Easter raffle tickets can be brought to school.

After our storytime visit to the Culcairn Library we have been enjoying reading a selection of 
books that the class has borrowed. Our next storytime will be on the last Tuesday this term.
Class Dojo Winners Week 5 - Joel Mathew, Lachie Schultz, Week 6 - Harry Alker-Jones and 
Pippa Kent.

Class 1-2
Welcome to week 9! We have an exciting few final 
weeks of term coming up in 1-2 with lots of fantastic 
learning happening in the classroom. Last week we 
finished our maths unit on patterns where we created 
and labelled a variety of simple and complex patterns. 
We are now exploring units of measurement. 

On Friday we completed some fun activities for 
Harmony Day, including a wonderful water colour 
artwork. Have a great week.

Class 3-4
In English we are learning all about the planets. We’ve been enjoying informative texts, 
analysing their purpose, subject matter, form, structure, and language choices. In Maths 
we are focusing on measurement. The students have been measuring and comparing the 
lengths of various objects and locations using metres, centimetres, and millimetres. Have a 
great week!
 

Class 5-6
Term 1 has certainly flown by! Congratulations to all Year 5 students who have now 
completed their NAPLAN testing. Year 6 students have been invited to participate in the 
Billabong SRC fundraiser Colour Run on Wednesday, April 2nd. Notes have been sent 
home regarding this event. Additionally, Years 5 and 6 are invited to the Billabong High 
School Taster Day on Wednesday, April 9th, and a note has also been sent home for this.

Class NewsOut & About
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 1 2025

Week 7
Tuesday			   25 March			 
								      
Wednesday		  26 March			   Science Show Visit 2:10pm
								        P&C AGM - 5:00pm

Thursday			   27 March			   Paul Kelly Cup

Friday			   28 March			 

Week 8		
				    			 
Monday 			   31 March 			   Lunch Orders
								      
Tuesday 			   1 April			   Scotts BMX Trick Show

Wednesday		  2 April 			   SRC Disco
								        BHS Colour Fun Run
								        Recycling Show

Thursday			   3 April			   Assembly 2:10pm
															             
			 
Friday 			   4 April 			   AFL Clinics
								        SR Netball Trials - BHS
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